
IOTC BOARD MEETING – MONDAY, MAY 2, 2022 – FITNESS CENTER 

 

Meeting was called to order at 1 pm.   Quorum was present 

Attending:   Richard Eslick, Molly Bergesen, Bernie Emery, Carole Rockland, Viv Guimond and Norb 

Guimond. 

 

Minutes from the April 4th meeting were approved. 

 

OLD BUSINESS:  Richard reported that C.J. Berry is still deciding about whether to serve as IOTC 

president.   Because of some personal issues and C.J.’s Dad recent death, Richard and Molly will meet 

with him later in May. 

There is still a question about $500 that Blue Star donated to the Jason Morton Tournament.  Bernie and 

Richard will follow up. 

 

NEW BUSINESS - Molly brought up the idea of a mixer with the Pickleball Club.   Idea is to have tennis 

players play PB with PB players and PB players play tennis with tennis players.   Looking at a date of 

November 5.   Suggestions are to keep participation limited to see how this works (extra PB 

paddles/extra tennis rackets etc.).    Thought is to hold in 10:30 to Noon, with limited snacks (bars and 

soft drinks) – cost to be shared 50/50.    Molly will contact Pat Bruhn and work out some of the details. 

A new member of our Club, DD Kuhlman is very interested in organizing players for night time play.   

Initially, they are starting out on Thursday evenings, beginning at 7 pm.   Right now they have 8 people 

who have shown interest.    Molly will put out something as a EBLAST and perhaps put something in 

SITL. 

Molly presented the use figures on the Ironwood courts from January 1 thru March 31.   There was 

probably an average of 75% usage M-W-F.    With these statistics in mind, Molly has requested through 

Jeff that IOTC is again granted permission to use these courts during high seasons (October 17, 2022 

thru April 14, 2023).     

Carole Rockland provided a list of IOTC members who are willing to volunteer to help with IOTC events.   

We will be using this list (and hopefully, adding to it).     At our last social, members made suggestions on 

events, etc. for our club; they included:  more socials/mixers, night play; group event to Indian Wells, 

etc. 

MEMBERSHIP REPORT:   Carole Rockland reported on IOTC membership numbers.   April’s number was 

276 and we have added members for a total of 283.     

TREASURER’S REPORT:   As of April 30, balance in IOTC’s account is $4,283.23.   Only outstanding bills 

not yet paid are for 3 cases of tennis balls purchased by Molly for a cost $147.00 



 

Our next meeting would be normally Monday, June 6.    Because of scheduling issues, is everyone 

available on Tuesday, June 7th at 1 pm.   – please respond to Molly Bergesen if you can make it. 

 

Submitted on 5/3/2022 by: 

 

Eileen “Molly” Bergesen 

 

 


